

23 November 2004

Dear Mr. Chairman,

I would like to thank you for the very useful meeting I had with you and members of the Foreign Affairs Committee during my recent visit to Copenhagen.

I enjoyed our exchange of views, notably on the high-level event of the General Assembly on the implementation of the Millennium Declaration in 2005, the Millennium Development Goals (MDGs) and on the reform of the United Nations.

I returned to New York heartened by the support of the members of the Committee to the United Nations and by their commitment to the MDGs and to making the United Nations a better instrument to help achieve peace and development.

I hope that we will have the opportunity to meet again.

Yours sincerely,

Louise Fréchette

Mr. Jann Sjursen Chairman Foreign Affairs Committee of the Parliament (Folketing) Copenhagen